
 

 

 

 

 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We were all very grateful that the rain finally 

stopped today and we are hoping for brighter 

weather next week.   

 

LGBTQ+ history week was introduced in 

assembly on Monday by Kealan, our SMSC 

lead.  This encouraged children to recognise 

their similarities but acknowledge that we are 

all unique and that it is okay to be to be 

different from others. The children learned 

about the amazing work of Alan Turing (the 

father of modern computer science).  They 

discovered that despite the fact he led a very 

troubled life, he was the mastermind who 

invented coding!  Turing also cracked the 

Enigma code during the Second World War; a 

huge break through that helped the allies.  

 

 
 

In their classes children continued to learn 

about other famous LGBTQ+ personalities and 

the contributions they have made to the world.  

Year 3 & 4 children learned about Bayard 

Rustin a political activist who stood up for civil 

rights, nonviolence and gay rights in America.  

 

                                        
   

Year 1 & 2 children learned about Michael 

Gunning a talented Jamaican-British 

professional swimmer currently the record 

holder for 200m butterfly competition.   
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At RPS we are passionate about inclusion and 

ensuring that our children’s needs are met 

both academically and emotionally.  We hold 

flagship status for our work and share our 

practice with other schools. We develop 

targeted projects, for example, this year we 

have a focus on developing and extending 

our Forest School provision.  Learning in the 

outdoors is amazing for developing children’s 

communication and problem-solving skills.  

Laura, Jennifer and Jade have been leading 

on developing this and we can see such 

wonderful impact for the children who 

absolutely love it!   We have also focused on 

developing our sensory provision for children 

with some children accessing sensory circuits 

delivered by our coaches and support staff.  

This week we had our yearly Inclusion Quality 

Mark review and showcased some of our 

provision for the reviewer, who was suitably 

impressed and recommended that we retain 

our Flagship status.  Well done to our fantastic 

staff! I would like to especially thank Jennifer, 

Conor, Anthony, Lisa S, Theo and all the year 1 

team for their contributions to the review.   

 

World Book Day is nearly here!  On Thursday it 

is time for children to get dressed up as their 

favourite book character.  Parents, please see 

the attached link with lots of World Book Day 

ideas to use at home with children:  

https://www.worldbookday.com/families/ 

 

Stop the press!  On Monday RPS will be visited 

by a mystery celebrity author.  Keep it hush 

hush!  Who could it be?  Children will not want 

to miss this! 

 

Have a great weekend. Lisa (HoS) 
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Rustin 

Michael 

Gunning 

https://www.worldbookday.com/families/


 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last week the children in Reception 

designed and made traps to catch the 

dastardly ‘Evil Pea’, who snuck into their 

classes and caused a lot of mayhem, 

including stealing their construction 

blocks!  The children were very bothered 

about this. Some even expressed that 

they felt like they were in the blue zone 

because Evil Pea’s antics were making 

them feel sad.  Some expressed that they 

were in the red zone because he was 

making them cross!  The children went on 

a hunt around the school to find Evil Pea. 

Secretly the children were having a lot of 

fun! They produced some great work, 

independently and collaboratively.  
 

If anyone does spot the Evil Pea, please 

let Reception know!  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

You 

can’t 

find me,  

I’m Evil 

Pea! 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 
 Half Term Break 

Week beginning 

26th February  

Parent’s meetings with 

children with SEND need 

 

LGBTQ+ History week 

28th February Groundwork coffee 

morning for parents 

29th February Inclusion Quality Mark 

Review 

4th March Mock Phonics Tests for year 

1 children 

 

Author visit for KS2 

7th March World Book Day 

12th March  Year 1 & 2 Bedtime Stories 

National Literacy Trust Event 

18th, 19th and 20th 

March  

Scholastic book Fair 

18th March  World Poetry Day 

26th March Easter Bonnet Parade see 

flyer below 

28th March Year 1 Dance performance 

for parents. 

28th March Break up for the Easter 

holidays.  Finish at the 

normal time. 

 Easter Break 

16th April  Children return to school 

STEAM week starts 

17th April  STEAM workshops for 

children 

13th May  Year 6 SATS week starts 

20th May Year 6 Residential trip to 

Hindleap Warren 

 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

 

Brent Class  

 

Seal Class 

 

  

 

98.1% 

 

98% 

 Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

 

Pupil:  Sabreen 

Book:  Diary of a Wimpy Kid No Brainer 
Author: Jeff Kinney 

 

 
 

This book is a new ‘Diary of a Wimpy Kid’ 

book; actually, it is the 18th book!  The 

main character is Greg Heffley who 

hasn’t particularly enjoyed his middle 

school. He isn’t at all hurt or bothered 

when there are plans to close the 

crumbling building.  But when he realizes 

this means his friend (Rowley Jefferson) 

will be going to a different school to him, 

he changes his mind. Can he save the 

school, or will he and his friend be sent to 

a different school….? 

 



 

 

 

  

 
 

                                                                                                                                        
 
 
 

Whale  Lucy  

Lucy has had a brilliant week. She has improved her handwriting and 

has begun to take more pride in her work. Lucy has also been very 

helpful to help her teacher and peers while in class. Well done, 

Lucy.   

Octopus  Jude  

For paying particular attention to his handwriting and following the 

yellow highlighter guidelines carefully – What a difference! You are a 

superstar    

Seal  Majid  

For excellent progress in his reading. Majid has shown an excellent 

attitude to his learning and is starting to answer questions about what 

he has read.  

Avon  Leila  

This week we have been learning about time, which can be very 

challenging. Leila has shown determination and resilience and her 

attitude towards her learning has been fantastic. She has been able 

to give explanations to support her frequently correct answering of 

questions. Keep it up!  

Eden  Elsie Mae  

We wrote an Agony Aunt letter in response to a fictional character. I 

was very impressed with Elsie Mae’s ability to write such a convincing 

and thoughtful piece, while using persuasive language in such an 

engaging way. Keep it up, Elsie Mae!  

Tyne  Mohammed   

Mohammed has worked hard this week in his learning. In maths, we 

have been looking at time. Although this can be a tricky concept, 

he has shown resilience and managed to complete tasks correctly. 

Well done!  

Brent  Ebuka  

For showing excellent progress with his writing. Ebuka produced a 

fantastic diary entry about the Blitz and presented it beautifully in a 

cursive style.    

Lea  Joppa  

Joppa has made a supreme effort to improve the quality of her 

handwriting and uplevel the content of her work. She takes on board 

all advice and focuses really well during whole class teaching. This 

has led to a huge improvement in her finished writing.  

Thames  Aleena  
For making a conscious effort to improve her punctuality. It has really 

made a positive impact to her learning. Well done!  

  
  
 

 

 

Yara-Mae 

• For showing resilience by overcoming not feeling so 

great, to taking part actively and then really getting 

involved at Forest School. 

• She worked well with her partner exploring and bug 

hunting. 

• She was able to speak and negotiate maturely with 

peers about who was going to take the IQM bear 

home this week. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Amber’s 

creative 

castle in 

the 

clouds 

Anna’s 

amazing 

castle 

Akbar’s 

stunning 

Little Red 

Riding Hood 

  

Year 6 Star Writing by 

Joppa 
 

Fantastic Year 1 

home learning. 

Well done! 



 

 

  

  
 

  



 

 


